
 Middle School Opening September 2013  

                                                         By Christine Chan  

27/8/2013  

The 2013-2014 school year will start in a few more days.  It will be a memorable day as our Middle School  

students enter into a new school that you all strived to work for in the last few years.  Last night, we turned on 

the outside lights at the Middle School campus.  What a beautiful sight! The moment the lights  came on, it  

reminded me of the brighter future of a middle school education that we promised to our  elementary school 

graduates!  

 

Three days ago, three truckloads  came all the way from Hebei to Feng Village to deliver the school and  

dormitory furnishings.  Thanks to Juliana's friend, Mr. Fan, of a Beijing International Transportation Company, 

who sent  three trucks to haul the furnishings at no cost.  The villagers, the upper grade students, some of the 

teachers  (some are away from the school attending seminars) hauled the furnishings up the stairs to the  

respective locations on that hot day!  We owe them a  debt of gratitude for the hard sweaty labor!  The  

Furniture Company boss and his wife and his helpers came separately to visit our school when the furnishings 

were delivered.  He donated extra furniture to our school.  The 21st Century International School donated 30 

used but still very serviceable computers to our school when we visited them in Beijing. (the international 

school  will be using new computer  cum monitor  setups) Our Great God is really watching over our school!  

 

The last three days were spent assembling the furnishings and it is still not all finished yet.  Our granddaughters 

who are visiting us from Germany for two and half weeks, spent hours putting in wooden pegs and nuts for 

the  library bookshelves.  We also hauled in the beds and mattressed  and chairs etc. that New World Hotel  

donated to us several years ago that were  put in storage at a rented village house. Much work still need to be 

done before our middle school is fully functional. The chalk boards are not up, the projectors, the internet  

connections, the beddings etc etc etc still not up to make the middle school classroom or dorm room really  

usable.  Please pray for a smooth transition so our teachers can teach in the new environment!  

 

Thanks to Touching Lives Overseas, the first floor of the elementary school is being remodeled so the  

kindergarten will be located there.  The conference room, the  school teachers office, the  elementary school 

office, the adults restrooms and the children's restrooms and the kindergarten classrooms will have the  

remodeling finished in the next couple of days.  The remodeling of medical -dental clinic, the  new railings are 

pretty much finished.  Thanks to TLO for financing the remodeling.   

 
In the last three days, village chief, county secretary, some other government people came with their children in 

toe with requests to have their  children or relatives to attend our school.  Many because the children do not live 

in our areas where we have taken the obligation to take them in regardless, had taken the entrance exams two 

months ago and did not do well in the tests and I have given them another opportunity to review and study 

harder in the summer months and retake the exams. They did just as poorly or maybe even worse.  I had to  

refuse to take them in and may have offended them in the process.  

Please pray for their understanding!  

 

I shall be going this afternoon to Changzhi to welcome a young lady from San Diego who will be coming to visit 

Bo Ai!   God has been good and is good to Bo Ai!  Thanks all for your labor on behalf of BoAi.  

(Mrs Christine Chan is the founder of Bo Ai School)  
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 http://www.youtube.com/watch?v=2rlD0kYUhLc  


